[bookmark: _GoBack]Sharp County Judge Gene Moore and Ash Flat Mayor Larry Fowler met with two state maintenance engineers regarding the traffic issues from the traffic light in Ash Flat to the Hackney Creek Bridge. The engineers conducted a speed study between the Walmart entrances.  The speed of approximately 100 vehicles was tested with an average speed of 48 MPH.  The state maintenance engineers will report back to their administration to conduct a study in this area and possibly get the speed limit lowered to 40 MPH. 
We are working very hard to help make our roads safe for everyone. We ask everyone please be aware of all the driveways with vehicles entering, and exiting the highway in this area. Please slow down a little, and let’s help keep it safe for everyone.
Thank You All,
Larry Fowler, Mayor
